  Notes for NOvA Working Group Meeting

2:00 pm September 7, 2005

Snake Pit

Attendees: Jeff Appel, Greg Bock, Bob Cibic, John Cooper, Ed Crumpley, Steve Dixon, Harry Ferguson, Bill Freeman, Bill Griffing, Dean Hoffer, Hugh Montgomery, Suzanne Pasek, Dave Pushka, Ron Ray, Jim Strait, Ed Temple, Bob Tschirhart, Steve Webster, Gary Feldman, and Marvin Marshak (by phone)

1) Feedback on interchanges between the Directorate and OHEP [Mont]

No new updates. Marvin & Pier had a conversation on August 31, 2005. John Cooper has info. Ed Temple status of CD0 OECM review of CD0 reviewed favorably, now a matter of Ray giving approval. Need for meeting between Robin Staffin & Ray Orbach. Now in the line no longer off in OECM. Robin Staffin has mentioned several time he has CD0s moving forward P5, etc. Also conversations about MINERvA versus NOvA.
2) NOvA Progress Report [John Cooper]

Link to Cooper's Slides
Site Progress. Philosophical resistance by U of MN – they are a public corporation, may resist being called “governmental unit”.

Conversations with the directorate line item versus build to suit. 

8/31/05 Marvin Marshak and Pier Oddone: 

Marvin Marshak – University cannot build on speculation; University can’t hold 20-30 year amortization (no value); need some guarantee or quicker payback.

Pier Oddone – payback at 10% per year maybe, wants FESS input on shell cost.

Marvin Marshak – asks Pier Oddone to e-mail Tim Mulcahy, VP for research…

Cooper explained “Temple timeline” to Pier Oddone (FY09 construction start if we are a line item) not FY08

Alternate site/bldg funding model 

<Action Items – Marvin Marshak to pursue alternate infrastructure model; FESS to pursue cost breakdown of alternate building funding approach>

Redefine the “outfitting” see slide for details. Hugh Montgomery – still a question whether we have had feedback from Fermi Site Office Joanna Livengood agreed to talk to someone about leasing. Steve Webster can bring DOE real estate person (name?) over to discuss leases 

John Cooper – Pier Oddone needs to get info also. Project to come up with options to present to Pier/DOE

<Action Item Webster to get DOE real estate person over to discuss implications of leases. >

Interactions with procurement (see slide)

Extrusions – splitting extrusions from PVC resin materials

PPO - current world market for PPO is 4,000 kilograms per year, our use is 58,000 kilograms, and the maximum world market previously was 12,000 kilograms.

Bill Griffing – Does it also have a benzene component John Cooper yes

John Cooper – need to FIX the detector scheme by Oct 1st. PVC composition, glue, assembly, as is now; scintillator mix, mixing, delivery scheme; signal to noise; Have to force R&D in parallel; Level 2 managers want it sequential

TDR may diverge from the CDR due to R&D progress

Hugh Montgomery – words that go with TDR are not final, natural to change design as you progress thru R&D.

Bill Griffing –If we are to buy the raw materials and they mix, could they mix it wrong?

John Cooper – When we go out for bid on completely mixed product – might have no bidders; 2nd bid will be for bidder who does pseudocumene mixture and we mix with the mineral oil; 3rd bid we mix everything.

John Cooper–Rethinking attached service bldg we have to build to stage mixture in trucks; looking at renting a space near far site; alternate – mix at FNAL for “free space” mix it in Wide band hall. Mix here and ship to far site, ~11 hours drive. To buffer stuff at far end put in detector bldg, not a separate bldg. 

Jim Strait–Do you know how much space you need? Need space for MINERvA also and Wide band was discussed.

Ron Ray– we might want space to store extrusions and also might want a factory here. 

Hugh Montgomery – Question about LHC magnets stored at CDF? Only one left.

Bill Griffing – What size batches for scintillator mixing? John Cooper – don’t know, technical enough not to want to do at Ash River. May work here. Natural size might be a rail car. Ron Ray –or it could be 2 or 3rail cars. Hugh Montgomery – how many trucks is one rail car? John Cooper – a rail car is ~6-7 trucks. (Note: rail tanks are ~23,000 gallons each and truck tanks range from 3200-7000 gallons each). Dave Sloviter stated you want dedicated equipment, owned or leased the whole 3-4 years. 11 hours and 17 minutes between FNAL and far site. Deliver more in the summer; stack up at Ash River – no deliveries in winter. Start mixing and shipping again in spring.

Iron Range Resources Agency Marvin Marshak wants to know what we are waiting for. Hugh Montgomery spoke to Pier Oddone yesterday – he is gone now. Marvin Marshak wants to facilitate meeting in mid-late September (1-2 weeks).

3) Ash River & Orr-Buyck Site Visits [Steve Dixon]

Visited both sites Thurs/Fri 9/1-9/2/05 Link to Dixon's Slides
Steve Dixon – slides on site visits

Ed Temple – Which FNAL people were on visit, Answer–Ron Ray, John Cooper, Steve Dixon and Tom Lackowski) Paul Kesich did not go

4) Review NOvA Timeline [Ed Temple]

See slide on timeline link to Slides for NOvA WGM 07-Sep-05
Were planning on CDR by 12/05 in prep for Dir CD1 review in Feb 06, hopes for CD2/3a in Jan 07; very hard to have DOE CD1 review 6 months before Dir CD2/3a review in July 06. Maybe shift everything back to get CD2/3a earlier than prior estimate.

Hugh Montgomery – when does program office need to have this in hand. June is time they submit first shot at budget. Ed Temple – now only talking about CD2 (not CD2/3a) approval. Ed Temple suggests John Cooper ask Michael Procario if new time frame is possible. Dean Hoffer – DOE won’t give CD1 approval until Acquisition strategy is approved and acquisition strategy must go to OECM (1 month after acquisition strategy approval) Ed Temple – don’t know if anything is moving on acquisition strategy from Ronald Lutha. Ron Ray – we have a draft of acquisition strategy. John Cooper – if shorten timeline makes “pretty good draft” of CDR and Schedule the reviewed object in a director’s review? Jim Strait – asked if additional manpower would help. John Cooper said L2 managers are doing the drafting. Jeff Appel – question for Ed Temple, In BTEV the number of tasks seemed too high which was counterproductive. A Simpler structure would be better. Ed Temple said BTEV was very heavy on tasks, NOvA simpler, could add more without getting to level of BTeV. John Cooper – cost estimates for large procurements. Bill Freeman – currently there are ~880 activities in NOvA WBS. Jeff Appel – I encourage you to keep it under control, simpler, easier to setup and maintain – need to let L2 managers be aware. Bill Freeman – D0 Run IIb had ~1700-2000 activities. John Cooper – maybe pick one L2 manager and finish it in 2 weeks – Steve Dixon volunteered. Jeff Appel baseline plan allowing estimates, does not mean you can’t make changes. Jeff Appel – CD1 is a range. John Cooper – Stanfield said we don’t state a range. 

5) Status on Preparation of Project Documents [Ron Ray]

Link to NOvA's Documentation Status from Ron Ray
Ron Ray – Justification of mission need. DOE. Define difference between justification & verification.

Ron Ray – Acquisition Plan Document no longer required by the Manual (which overrides Order).

Ron Ray – Not sure what pre-conceptual planning is?

Nominally suppose to be a CD0 ESAB – discussion that Robin Staffin & Ron Ray needs to have 

Action Item – John Cooper to ask Michael Procario to confirm that they have everything they need for CD0>

<Action Item – John Cooper to ask Michael Procario if/when you can request PED funds> Dean Hoffer can request after CD0 approval, can spend after CD1 

PARS’ reporting is a status report at this point. After CD2 then EV reporting commences.

Mont – remove P5 from verification of mission need line. P5 is verification of CD2. Also pass it down to 2nd floor to review.

ET – as you get things in form to be looked at – let others look at them. 

6) Presentation on Value Engineering [Ed Crumpley]

FESS does Value Engineering as a matter of course.

See Crumpley’s slides. Link to Value Engineering Presentation by Ed Crumpley
FESS’s take on Value Engineering not necessarily DOE’s fully sanctioned version.

If not performing a formal Value Engineering study – you have to state that in PEP/(PMP?)

Ed Temple – suggested early stages of design, document how various alternatives were evaluated and decided on. Needed for EIR time for all parts of the project not just civil construction.

7) Status of Action Items [John Cooper]

a) Provide paper describing the 2nd site (Orr-Buyck Rd)  [Marshak] Draft sent to DH, both sites’ docs need to be updated.
b)  Kesich emailed Jon Cooper DOE and John Cooper recapping his interpretation of their discussion and requesting concurrence. Still waiting for a response. [Kesich, Webster] Progress made – Kesich not here for update
c) EAW Contractor awarded PO. Report on schedule for performing work.  [Cooper] Talked about filling out EAW, Dixon says s/b still on track for December completion of both EAW's

d) Continue development of WBS. Will discuss in more detail next PMG
John Coopers slide on L3 WBS/OBS effort Link to Cooper's Sept 7 Working Group NOvA Progress
<Action item – to report in more detail next WGM>
e) Directorate to formally appoint NOvA Project Manager and concur with Deputy.  [Montgomery]  Open
f) NOvA/PPD Division Office to Plan, Schedule and move NOvA Project Office to 13NW. [Strait/Crisler & Cooper] 4 of 5 have moved, Freeman ready to move. Temporary location for next 6 months.
g) Staff administrative support person to support NOvA Project Office. [Strait & Phillips] Interviews are done – agreement to hire – internal transfer approx Oct 1st.
h) Try to resolve how to handle funding options issue for the construction of the far site by the Oct/Nov timeframe [Cooper, Montgomery]
i) Need feedback from Marvin Marshak on what kind of guarantee U of MN would want related to the far site construction if they proceed with their own $$ [Marshak, Cooper] got it, see above
j) Report on usability of NOvA’s Document Database for Collaborators accessing information from reviews (talks, etc.) [Cooper] Adopted by project – offsite access to obtain grid cert BT – helps track if they interact with CD help desk
k) Need process/letters (?) to formally appoint L2 managers for R&D phase [Cooper] Not done
l) Continue developing documentation for acquisition strategy [Cooper/Ray with Lutha/Procario and FNAL procurement] In progress
m) NOvA Working Group Meeting participants to send to Mont suggested membership for NOvA PMG. [All] Mont has not heard from anyone HM – at some pt L2 mgrs should come on board and start attending 
n) NOvA to supply Procurement the weighting of the criteria for evaluating bids for the 16-cell extrusion tooling. [Cooper] Done
o) Discuss with Stan Wojcicki the potential for pursing funding from NSF for NOvA.  [Mont] No, conclusion was that Robin Staffin would talk to Mike Turner.
Next meeting 9/21/05 in Snake Pit. Don Cosairt & Paul Kesich to speak from ES&H department.
